
After graduating college in 1971, Chuck entered the US Air Force.  While on active duty he held base-
level and Headquarters positions in the United States, Thailand and Europe.  In New York City he 
taught and recruited for the Air Force ROTC and Academy programs.  While in Europe Chuck 
managed base-level clubs and recreation programs (MWR) and worked for the Air Forces Europe 
Inspector General as an inspector and Director of the Complaints and Inquiries Office.  He retired 
from Headquarters Tactical Air Command at Langley AFB in 1991. 
 
While investigating his “second career” options, Chuck met Greg Garrett and was impressed with him 
and the company.  Their sense of integrity and team spirit convinced him there was no other place to 
go.  After completing Greg Garrett University and gaining valuable experience, Chuck assumed the 
position of company trainer for two years.  During that time he earned a Broker’s license.  Chuck has 
been an active member in the Virginia Peninsula Association of Realtors® (VPAR), was selected as 
Vice Chairman of the Legal Liability Committee, helped formulate the REIN (Peninsula and 
Southside) contract of purchase and was elected to the Board of Directors. 
 
Chuck was an award winner every year in the business, and established himself as Greg Garrett’s top 
agent (listing, selling or overall) each year from 1996 to 2008.  He also received VPAR’s top 
(Platinum) production award for eight consecutive years.  
 
In 2012 Chuck became Managing Broker for Greg Garrett Realty’s Chesapeake office.  Then, in 2014 
he assumed the job of Company Trainer. In that position, Chuck totally revamped “Greg Garrett 
University”, a program to provide new agents the knowledge and tools necessary for successful careers 
in Real Estate.  In March 2019 Chuck was hired to take on the lead position of Principal Broker for 
Greg Garrett Realty (now Garrett Realty Partners), responsible for the activities of approximately 100 
agents.  
 
Chuck has been an active member of the Isle of Wight Republican Party, currently as the Committee’s 
secretary.  Outside interests now revolve mostly around family get-togethers with sons, daughter-in-law 
and granddaughter.  He and his wife, Lucy, enjoy staycations in the area, and an occasional night out.  
 
 


